PRESS RELEASE

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
OTTAWA - CANADA

N&. 9 ' FOR RELEASE AT 3:00 P.M. EST,

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 1955.

The Permanent Representative of Canada
te the United Nations announced teday in New York that,
sub ject to parliamentary approval, the Canadian
Government would make an additional contributien ef
#500,000 to the United Nations Korean Reconstruction
Agency (UNKRA). The announcement was made at a
meeting of the United Nations Negotiating Committee
for Extrae-Budgetary Funds which 1s entrusted by the
General Assembly with the task of collecting funda
fer Unlted Nations relief and assistance ggeneies fer
whlch no provisien is-made in the regular budget of
the United Natlons and its Specialized Agencles.

The Csnadian Government has already
contributed $7,250,000 te UNKRA. The Agency was
established by the General Assembly in 1950 in order
o assist in the restoration and rehsbilitation of the
Korean economy which was shattered by the war. The
prolongation of hostilitles, however, prevented the
Agency from underteking large-scale operations until
the latter part of 1852. The Agency's programme is
concerned with long-range reconstruction, particularly
in the fields of agriculture, education, industry and
fisheries. This programme is an addition to the
Emergency Rellef Programme which was inaugurated by the
United Nations Cormand shortly after the outbreak of
hostilities and which provides irmediate relief to
the Korean people In the form of foed, clothing,
medicine and other necessities. The Canadian Govern-
ment has contributed Csnadian salted cod valued at
$750,Q00 to the Emergency Programme. Canada's total
eantributien to Korean relief, if parliament approves
the propssed new allocation, will be $8,500, 000,




